






















































zine exclusive bonus – day 26 full color ver.



Some notes on my vision for VGtober drawings:
 
My personal belief is that the spirit of art prompts 
is to have the freedom to interpret them as 
creatively as possible, which runs counterintuitive 
to the TCG player’s habit of having the ‘correct 
interpretation’ of gameplay text.  On a card, each 
word only means one thing, ambiguity is not 
permitted.  However, I started this zine with the 
very intent of bringing not only TCG content but also 
‘fandom’ content, so it’s only natural that a few of 
my entries may have led a few to scratch their heads. 
 Well, most of them are self explanatory anyways if 
one just takes 3 seconds to think about the 
word/context (and maybe lore).  For the ones that 
aren’t, I wanted to talk about them.

Day 24-29 consist entirely of the vague concepts of 
‘old units’ + new nations (some of which they are not 
or are no longer part of).  Day 24, like many before 
it, is a lore reference; Ripple of Demise, Orest is 
an Aqua Force soldier who learned Dragon Empire sword 
techniques, but how and when we aren’t ever told… Day 
25 ties 2 units together by their themes of 
revolution/liberation (breaking the ‘lock’/breaking 
the ‘rock’).  Day 26 presents a very ‘what-if’ 
scenario of if Zorga had perhaps succeeded in 
resurrecting Nightmist.  This is the Dark States 
entry, both because of Nightmist’s own connection to 
Dark Zone, and Zorga’s apparent belief that the 
method to bring him back did not lie in Stoicheia 
(Blangdmire’s hole, Dragontree); and it would seem 
he’s right, given that someone DID get “resurrected” 
(Liael, sort of) and it was by Gear Chronicle’s 
leftovers (Dark Zone); hence the chosen new name 
sharing that naming theme.  Day 27 is a ‘what-if’ 
future Cosmowreath, as a Cardinal.  Day 28 was 
initially based on a concept I had of Stoicheia 
aquaroids very early in D era, (before it was 
revealed that all the clans were basically still 
intact and AqF hasn’t changed much).  I will be 
picking this one back up at some point, putting in 
more ‘nature’ themes in it.  Day 29 is yet another 
‘what if’, like what IF Meggido was the only ‘missing 
record’ again, reappearing 3000 years in the future 
as a Lyrical Monasterio transfer student?
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